
NOTICE OF SUBMISSION OF TERMS OF REFERENCE 

 

Municipality of Greenstone Landfill Environmental Assessment 

As part of the planning process for the Municipality of Greenstone Landfill Environmental Assessment, a terms of 

reference was submitted to the Ministry of the Environment for review as required under the Environmental Assessment 

Act.  If approved, the terms of reference will serve as a framework for the preparation and review for the environmental 

assessment for the proposed undertaking.   

The Corporation of the Municipality of Greenstone has initiated this study to review alternative options for municipal 

solid waste management within the Municipality.  The need for the study is as a result of the closure of several rural 

MNR owned landfill sites and the limited remaining lifespan of the existing Geraldton Ward landfill site.  

You may inspect the proposed terms of reference during normal business hours at the following locations or on the 

Municipality’s website at www.greenstone.ca:  

1. Geraldton Ward Municipal Office 
1800 Main St., Geraldton, ON 
 

2. Beardmore Ward Municipal Office 
78 Pearl St., Beardmore, ON 
 

3. Longlac Ward Municipal Office 
105 Hamel Av., Longlac, ON 
 

4. Nakina Ward Municipal Office 
200 Centre Ave., Nakina, ON 
 
 
 

5. Ministry of the Environment 
Environmental Assessment and Approvals Branch 
St. Clair Avenue West, Floor 12A 
Toronto, ON  M4V 1L5 
416-314-8001/1-800-461-6290 
 

6. Ministry of the Environment - Thunder Bay 
Regional Office 
Suite 331 435 James St. S. 3rd Floor 
Thunder Bay, ON  P7E 6S7 
1-800-875-7772 

 
 

 

Your written comments about the terms of reference must be received before Friday December 13, 2013.  All comments 

should be submitted to: 

Wesley Wright, Project Officer  

Ministry of the Environment 

Environmental Assessment and Approvals Branch 

2 St. Clair Avenue West, Floor 12A 

Toronto, Ontario, M4V 1L5        

Tel: 416-325-5500 / 1-800-461-6290 

Fax: 416-314-8452 

 

A copy of all comments will be forwarded to the proponent for its consideration. 

For further information on the proposed study please contact: 

http://www.greenstone.ca/


 

Kathy Bemben, P. Eng.  

Engineering Northwest Ltd.  
(A Division of Hatch Mott MacDonald) 
200 S. Syndicate Ave. Suite 301 
Thunder Bay, ON P7E 1C9 
Email: kathy.bemben@hatchmott.com  
Tel: 807-623-3449 x. 225 
Fax: 807-623-5925 
 
This Notice issued November 13th 2013. 

All personal information included in a submission – such as name, address, telephone number and property location – is collected, maintained and disclosed by the Ministry of 
the Environment for the purpose of transparency and consultation.  The information is collected under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act or is collected and 
maintained for the purpose of creating a record that is available to the general public as described in s.37 of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (FIPPA). 
Personal information you submit will become part of a public record that is available to the general public unless you request that your personal information remain confidential.   

For more information, please contact the Ministry of the Environment’s Freedom of Information and Privacy Coordinator at (416) 327-1434. 
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